
OCTOBER UPDATES
T H E  E N D L E S S  F R O N T I E R  F O U N D A T I O N  N E W S L E T T E R

O C T O B E R  2 0 2 3  |  I S S U E  0 0 2

RIVERS
By Holly Wafula

Rivers flow through many different landscapes.  They
cut through mountains and meadows, deserts and dry
lands.  Some rush with a fury and other meander
slowly and softly.  No matter where they are found,
and how they flow, one thing remains true; wherever
they go they give life. Life can be found within them
and all around them. 

In the Bible we read of rivers of Living Water.  When
we recognize our own inner thirst and we drink of
Christ, when we repent and invite Life to come dwell
in us; Jesus says that rivers of Living Water will flow
from within us.  He spoke of The Spirit.
  
God made each of us unique, some calm and some
busy, some reserved others emotional.  We are all
different landscapes through which The River of Life
wants to flow.  

He wants to give Life within and spread Life through
us.  People need life, my children need life, my mate
needs life. Not my life, all I am is a dry river bed.  The
most I can give is a whole lot of dust.  We all need
something more than dust.  I need The river of Life
and so does everyone else. He wants to feed me as He
flows through me and also give Life to others. Will I
allow that today? 

Reflect on it!



THE BTS PROGRAM
Update

Our Born to Shine program for our young teenagers is
continuing through the stories and lessons from the
Old Testament. In August during the school break we
held a two day BTS program.

The theme was God our Father and Friend.  
We have a great team who shares the teaching
responsiblity every Saturday.  School consumes most of
the time for most students here, but that will end this
month as the school year comes to a close and their
long holiday begins.  

We look forward to welcoming our teens back from
boarding school and seeing more of them around the
office for the next few months! 

YOUNG ADULTS
Class Update

Our young adults program has become a bit more
formal and we have been happy to see some
consistancy with attendance! When we first began the
class it was open to anyone, anytime, and we found
that the major influx came around tea time.

We did some restructuring and talked with them about it
and have been pleased with the response! We have been
sharing different topics in devotions and learning different
life lessons, as well as sharing fun moments.  
Brian has been sharing about the job interview process and
how to write a resume.  Nicko shared a fun moment with
us and taught how to make sweet sugared popcorn! We are
enjoying this class and the opportunity it gives to continue
to share and grow together with these young people! 



SCHOOL MINISTRY
Update

School ministry is continuing on well.  I have to share
something cute I witnessed when I attended the class
for the youngest students.  Lucy had shared about
Paul and Silas and taught them about praising God.

She does it so well, keeping the attention of over a hundred
little kids is not an easy task. 
At the end she asked several of them what the point of the
story was.. little hands pop up and one by one they stand
up to share.  One little boy stood up and said,
"Environmental!" Hilarious!! I had a good laugh! He
obviously wanted to participate and had thought of
something that would sound important! We pray seeds are
planted in the hearts of all the students, and that they will
grow up loving their Savior!!

FEEDING PROGRAM
Update

We hold two feeding programs a month or two
programs that involve a meal served.

This year it has been our goal to reach into all the different
villages in Kibera.  We thank God for all the doors He has
opened for us to share Jesus and  warm meal with so many
new faces. 

We have reached to eight different villages so far this year.  
The team that cooks and teaches and dances and feeds and
cleans are just the best, we couldn't do it without all of our
wonderful volunteers!



John and Chami have been busy in the village.  Last
month they were made aware of a situation
concerning a few teenage girls in the area.  It was
quite an ordeal but we are so happy to share that both
girls are now out of the hard place and are in boarding
school.  I will be following up in the next few weeks
with more details as we are trying to find sponsors for
them so they can remain in school until they graduate!

John has been invited to a local High School to be sharing a
weekly devotion with the boys there. The feeding program
and Bible study are carrying on and they are praying about
some new programs they hope to begin in the next few
months!!
At the end of August several of out team from Nairobi
joined John and Chami for a three day BTS week in the
village.  Every day there was a meal served and the Topic
for the three days was God our Father and Friend! On the
last day we were able to help all the girls with a  package of
pads! 

BIBLE STUDY & FRIDAY
PRAYERS
Update

Every Tuesday evening we share a Bible study with
Tunedem band, an on Fridays we have prayers.

The number of young people who are coming out is so
inspiring!  Life on earth is full of challenges but we have
the source of Life that overcame it all, who will carry us
through to the end!

KADONGO



In Kenya students in 8th grade have to take a test that
covers everything they have ever learned in primary
school to graduate to High school.  The exam is
several days long and most of 8th grade is spent just
reviewing information so that they are ready. 

It is quite a stressful time for students. Last week we
hosted our second annual Crossover 8.1 event to
encourage them as they prepare for the exam.  Twelve
schools attended and we had 415 eigth graders who came.  
We began for the day with worship and devotions about
Crossing over from death to Life.  The rest of the day was
full of skits, dancing, a talent show, lunch, and several
different speakers who shared their stories of life and
overcoming.  

It is encouraging for students to hear testimonies of
people who have grown up in Kibera and are now at a
different place in life, regardless of what they scored on a
big exam.

CROSSOVER8.1
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EX-CANS
Update

EX CANS Our new ex-cans class will begin in January
and we are wanting to rename the program.  We have
been stuck on the verse Psalm 145:4 and it seems to
perfectly describe our desire.  

We would like the name of our program to reflect this
verse. We want to invite all of you to share any name
that might come to you! Please send us an email with
your ideas!

Kenya :  +254 723101720

Website : www.endlessfrontierfoundation.net/

Email : endlessfrontierkenya@gmail.com

Donations can be sent via mail to:
Endless Frontier Foundation, Inc
7218 W 550 S
Delphi, IN 46923

USA:  +1 (765) 202-4075
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